
 

 

 

 

 

 
CROESYCEILIOG AND LLANYRAFON COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

CYNGOR CYMUNED CROESYCEILIOG a LLANYRAFON 
Caring for the Community 

 
MINUTES OF MEETING 

BUSINESS PLANNING COMMITTEE  
WEDNESDAY 15th September   2021 AT 6.00PM 

 
Present:   
 
Cllr S Matthews (Chair)  
Cllr  D Dewar 
Cllr A Rappell 
Cllr J Gauden 

       
             
 
Adrian Isaacs, Clerk 
Kelly Lewis , Administrator                        
 

   
1. Apologies 

 
Apologies were received from Cllr’s  Clark,  Crick , Evans & Davies 
 
 

2. Declarations of Interest 
 
None 
 

3. 
 
 
 

Minutes of Business Planning Committee Meeting 18th August 2021 
 
Members received and considered the Minutes of the BPC Meeting 18th  August 2021.  
RESOLVED: Members approved the Minutes  

 
4. 
 
 

Matters Arising 
 
Nothing additional to matters on the agenda .  

  
5. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Changing Rooms at  Woodland Road 
  
The funding request from Croesyceiliog RFC  was discussed . 
 
The Clerk is to request information from the Hwb on : 

- The quote received & other  options  
- Who will benefit from the new boiler  
- What payments it receives from Croesyceiliog RFC 

 
It was agreed to Recommend to Council  that the Community Council funds the replacement of 
the boiler ( £5302 + VAT )  & the legionella testing work ( around £750 ) , subject to the 
information requested from the Hwb. 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 
6.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7.  
 
  
 
            
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
8.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Bench at Bus Stop at Rear of Llanyrafon Shops ( Opposite 15 Beaumaris Drive ) * 
 
 
The responses received to  the Consultation were discussed ,  together with the views received 
from departments at TCBC & the report received from the Police ( circulated separately ) . 
 
Cllr Matthews referred to discussion with Cllr G Caron . 
 
The Clerk explained that there had been a further response from Community Safety , who were 
now in favour of removing the bench . 
 
It was agreed that the bench would be removed , funded by the Community Council . 
 
 
Project Plan 
 
The updated plan was discussed and : 
 

- No further action to be taken in respect of  Litter Bin Removed - Junction of Dunraven Rd 
& Kidwelly Road 

 
- The Clerk was awaiting a response from TCBC on sharing tree planting costs  

 
- Cllr Gauden proposed a grant scheme for shopkeepers who could apply for the installation 

of hanging baskets .  The Clerk will seek the support of TCBC & Bron Afon in relation to 
the shops they own in Edlogan Square , North Road & Llanyrafon . 
 

- The Hwb would be able to apply to the grant scheme for Woodland Road . 
 

- A request for funding is expected from  Llanyrafon Social Centre  
 

- The project undertaken by Llanyrafon AFC is complete & an invitation has been received 
to the opening event  
 

- Cllr Gauden confirmed Blush have completed installation of the Defibrillator  
 
 
 
Traffic Survey on The Highway , Croesyceiliog  
 
A meeting had been held with TCBC Highways , attended by Cllr Crick & the Clerk . 
 
Concerns had been expressed about both the speed & volume of traffic . 
 
TCBC are prepared to undertake a traffic survey at a cost of no more than £1000. 
 
It was agreed to fund the cost of the traffic survey . 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
                                     

  



 

 

 

 
 
 
    
      
 
 
 
 
 
  
  

 
 

  


